

## **Town Of Newbury**

12 Kent Way
Suite 101
Byfield, MA 01922
Phone: 978-465-0862 X313

Fax: 978-572-1228

January 14, 2020

Sean R. Cronin Senior Deputy Commissioner of Local Services Division of Local Services P.O. Box 9569 Boston, MA 02114

Re: Town of Newbury, MA Community Compact

Dear Mr. Cronin,

Through the Commonwealth Compact Community Incentives of FY2018 the Town of Newbury has implemented best practices for Climate Change Mitigation and Adaptation involving critical coastal and inland infrastructure. Arc Survey & Engineering Associates, Inc. was hired by the Town in an effort to protect vulnerable populations by providing two (2) conceptual designs for emergency access from Northern Blvd. westerly on 14<sup>th</sup> Street to the other existing right-of-ways, driveways & Old Point Road. The FY2018 grant total of \$10,000 was used to fund a portion of the expenses related to the engineering of the emergency access. The project is ongoing. Once the roadway alignment is selected, a final road design will be prepared and a Notice of Intent filed with the Conservation Commission.

Should you require additional information, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Town Administrator